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Repeals four sections of statute, passed in 2013, allowing for unionization of family childcare providers 

as deemed state employees. Under current law, the four sections will expire by their own terms on June 

30, 2017, unless a valid petition seeking election is filed by that date and the childcare providers choose 

a union in that election. 


